

Wisbech St Mary Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of Wisbech St Mary Parish Council held on Monday 13th September 2021 at The Chequers Public House, Tholomas Drove

Attended by: Councillors D Wheeler (Chairman), J Humphrey (Vice Chairman), M Knight MBE DL, C Allen, P Davies and M Fryett, B Britain, G Booth, S Mann, A Weldon & D Scrimshaw.

FDC Councillors: G Booth & S Bligh | CCC Councillor: S King

Members of the public: 2

OPEN FORUM – Parishioners are invited to address the Council.

The Co-Ordinator of Parson Drove and Wisbech St. Mary Ward Community Speedwatch (CSW) reported levels of speeding over 50mph in both 30 and 40mph zones. Recent sessions in Murrow have seen speeding recorded near the school proving that the chicanes are not fit for purpose and the CSW asked for that to be considered for future highways improvement schemes. CSW also mentioned the benefit average speed cameras would have but also recognised this would not be a Parish Council decision. CSW remain confident that more sessions would result in a reduction of percentage speeding. The group will be supporting national safe speeds day.

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – None received from CCC Cllrs Count & French.

2. TO SIGN AND APPROVE MINUTES OF MEETING dated 9th August 2021. Item 17 - The minutes were requested to be corrected by Cllr Booth to say Tenant and Sub – Tenant rather than mentioning personal names. Following this amendment, the minutes were then proposed for approval and signed by the Chairman.

3. MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES (information only) - **None**

4. TO CONSIDER MEMBER REQUESTS FOR DISPENSATION - **None**

5. MEMBERS DECLARATION OF INTEREST for items on this agenda

Cllr Britain declared a personal interest on agenda item 7.2(f) and will not vote on this item.

Cllr Humphrey declared a pecuniary interest on agenda item 7.2(c) and will be leaving the room for this item and a personal interest on item 7.2(h) and will not vote on this item.

Cllr Booth declared that he had involvement with the previous application to 7.2(h) and therefore would not enter into discussion or vote on this item. Cllr Booth also declared a personal interest in items 10.3 (a) and (b) as a District Councillor was involved in the set-up of both groups.

6. REPORTS FROM DISTRICT AND COUNTY COUNCILLORS

Cllr King had circulated a report prior to the meeting and was happy to answer any questions regarding it. Prior to his report Cllr King responded to CSW regarding speed cameras and detailed how difficult these are to obtain due to the strict government guidelines for their implementation, he suggested lobbying MP Steve Barclay to try and change the government policy.

Cllr King drew attention to Cants Drove and the works being carried out between 13th-24th September, which he was delighted to see.

The Chairman expressed his frustration regarding Beckett Hamlet and that the site was still being accessed by the emergency exit. Cllr King stated that planning enforcement was a Fenland District Council issue however the County Council has made safe the pavement that had suffered damage during this usage.

Cllr Fryett asked whether there was any update regarding the verges being cut back that are encroaching onto the pavements in Murrow, on Murrow Bank between Front Road and the School. Cllr King asked for clarification as he wasn't aware of this issue, the Clerk stated that Steve Nicholson had been contacted on more than one occasion regarding involving community payback in this matter and will chase again. Cllr King confirmed that Murrow has a new Local Highways Officer (LHO) who would be in Murrow tomorrow

(14/09/21) and that would provide an opportunity to look at a solution more suitable than community payback. Cllr King would pass on Cllr Fryetts contact details to the new LHO for her to make contact.

Cllr Booth reported that FDC Full Council had been postponed until 30th September due to disputed statistics for the boundary review. He stated that many meetings have either been cancelled or postponed the only exception being the Planning Committee. FDC had seen a presentation from Anglian Water regarding their plans for a new major pipeline and a possible reservoir on the Norfolk/Cambridgeshire border which they were starting to consult with authorities to pre warn of their plans. Cllr Booth also reported that he had a response from the Environment Agency regarding the cutting of the Guyhirn Riverbank and this was being cut less often due to biodiversity, however, this had recently been completed.

Cllr King added to his report regarding verge cutting, and stated that if there was an area that needed cutting to contact him to arrange. He also offered the solution that the Parish Council could take on the grass cutting of the external areas of the Parish and get repaid by CCC.

In reply to Cllr King, the Chairman expressed his concern regarding the CCC grass verge cutting schedule and believed April was too early, he also suggested that some straight areas could be safely left for biodiversity but raised concerns regarding corners, junctions and dangerous bends, which he feels need to be on a different rotation and cut more frequently.

Cllr Bligh reported that she had been in contact with the planning officer for Beckett Hamlet for an update in regards to the site access but as the officer was on annual leave she will try and obtain one before the next meeting, all other items had been reported by Cllr Booth.

7. TO CONSIDER PLANNING MATTERS

7.1. Planning applications determined by the Fenland District Council (FDC). - **Noted**

7.2. Planning applications for discussion:

| | | |
|-----|---|---|
| (a) | F/YR21/0908/F | Erect 1 x dwelling (2-storey, 4-bed) involving formation of a new access at Land South and West Of 12 High Road Guyhirn Cambridgeshire The Parish Council recommended APPROVAL. |
| (b) | F/YR21/0940/RM | Reserved Matters application relating to detailed matters of appearance, landscaping, layout and scale, pursuant to outline permission F/YR17/1098/O to erect up to 3 x dwellings at Land West Of 3 Spencer Drove Guyhirn Cambridgeshire The Parish Council recommended APPROVAL. |
| (c) | F/YR21/0702/O RECONSULTATION | Erect 1no dwelling (outline application with all matters reserved) at Land North Of 15 Sandbank Wisbech St Mary Cambridgeshire The Parish Council recommended APPROVAL. |
| (d) | F/YR21/0845/F | Erect a single-storey extension to side of existing dwelling at Willow Barn Gull Drove Guyhirn Wisbech Cambridgeshire PE13 4BH The Parish Council recommended APPROVAL. |
| (e) | F/YR21/0848/VOC | Variation of conditions 1 (materials) and 9 (approved plans) of Planning permission F/YR20/1243/F (Erect 1 x dwelling (2-storey 4-bed) and detached garage, the formation of a new access and the temporary siting of a mobile home during construction (part retrospective)) at Land East of Roans Devon Gull Drove Guyhirn Cambridgeshire The Parish Council recommended REFUSAL due to the amendments being out of keeping to the area and it being very different visually to the design approved in the original planning consent. |
| (f) | F/YR21/0903/LB | Works to curtilage listed rear boundary wall including increasing height to 2.4m (max) and the insertion of new 3.3m wide by 2.2m high (max) gates to form additional access at Hollycroft House 180 Front Road Murrow Wisbech Cambridgeshire PE13 4HU The Parish Council recommended APPROVAL. |
| (g) | F/YR21/0993/RM | Reserved Matters application relating to detailed matters of appearance, landscaping, layout & scale pursuant to outline permission F/YR20/0962/O to erect 2no dwellings (plot 3 only) at Land West of Hollycroft Heights High Road Wisbech St Mary Cambridgeshire The Parish Council recommended APPROVAL. |
| (h) | F/YR21/0980/O | Erect up to 9 x dwellings (outline application with all matters reserved) at Land North West of Peace and Quiet Cottage Bevis Lane Wisbech St Mary Cambridgeshire The Parish Council recommended REFUSAL as per the previous application due to overdevelopment of the site and being outside the main settlement of the village for a development of 9 houses. |

8. CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED

(a) East of England Ambulance Service – recognition of receipt and thank you for £1500 WSM CFR Grant-
Noted

(b) Resident of WSM requesting Parish Council register its support with OpenReach of FTTP (Fibre to the premises) being supplied to the Parish.

Councillors agreed to allow the Clerk to send a letter to OpenReach with their support for faster connections being supplied to rural areas. The Clerk asked Cllr King to approach CCC for their support on this matter as well.

(c) E-on – Price Increases effective from 1st September 2021.

The Chairman reported that the Parish Councils unmetered energy costs will be increasing from 22.10p per kWh to 25.40p per kWh from 1st September and queried whether we had to stay with E-on or are able shop around?

Cllr Booth advised the Clerk to approach officers at FDC who would have undertaken their own procurement process for energy and follow up accordingly.

(d) County Safety Advisory Group – Holding events post COVID. - **Noted**

(e) CCC – Community Gritting Scheme

Cllr Allen advised that the Parish Council had been members of the scheme in previous years and had undertaken training and he also holds equipment for community gritting. Cllr King supported the scheme for the Parish as many roads don't receive gritting. Cllr Weldon reported that she has the equipment to grit the paths in Thorney Toll. The Clerk advised that the deadline for signing up to the scheme was 31st October. The Chairman took the information away to look at and a decision will be made at the October meeting.

9. HIGHWAYS MATTERS

9.1. Street Lighting

The Chairman reported that the two outstanding replacements in Guyhirn have now had LED bulbs fitted and are working.

The Mill Road light in Murrow had been assessed and a new LED light to go on the head will be purchased and fixed as soon as possible. The potential three new streetlights are still waiting for a feasibility assessment from Electrical Testing Ltd. The Clerk to chase up. The Chairman expressed concern as the five-year inspection for all the streetlights in the Parish was soon due and he would like to see these three new ones in place before then.

Cllr Fryett questioned whether the renumbering of the streetlights was still a planned project. The Clerk advised that it is, however it would be advisable to get the new ones in place first. The Clerk reported that she was still unable to find a suitable printer for the tags. Cllr Booth advised to speak to the officers at FDC to see who prints their Streetlighting asset tags.

9.2. Highways

(a) Costings for Speed Limit changes to Tholomas Drove as a potential PFHI.

The Clerk reported rough costings supplied by CCC Highways to be £5198.40. Their quote is not an indication of approval and would still need to go through feasibility and police checks.

(b) Update on PFHI – Murrow Bank & Sandbank

Following on from item (a) The Clerk reported that the PFHI application for Murrow Bank and Sand Bank had been blocked by the Police due to not including physical build outs and expectation on the police to enforce. The Clerk advised that a meeting with the Police & Crime Commissioner and the Police Traffic Management Officer and The Parish Council has been arranged to discuss this policy and appeal their decision. The Clerk then advised not making a decision on Tholomas Drove until after this meeting has taken place. Cllr Booth felt that Tholomas Drove speed limit reductions stood a better chance of success as the road layout was self-enforcing due to the bends. Cllr King agreed with Cllr Booths points. The Chairman supported the clerk and decided it was better to wait until after the meeting to discuss how the Council moved Tholomas Drove forward.

(c) Update on MVAS/SID for Murrow

The Clerk advised this has all been approved and the only factor holding it up is the installation of the poles, which have been given the projected timescale of 2-3 months by Highways.

Cllr Davies reported that an Anglian Water drain on High Road, Guyhirn outside Lindisfarne has come loose and needs reporting. Clerk to follow up.

Cllr Britain queried the purpose of the Highways 'Dragon Patcher' on Gull Road, Guyhirn, as it hasn't repaired any of the road properly.

Cllr Allen reported that his InCar SatNav displays High Road, Guyhirn as 40mph. Cllr King volunteered to look into this matter with Highways.

10. FINANCE MATTERS

10.1. To receive the Finance & Budget Report for 2021/22 to date. The Clerk drew attention to six more Planter Sponsorship receipts and also the Grass Verge Cutting grant of £3176.80 from CCC. The bank reconciliation of 2nd September 2021 balanced at £112,429.25.

The Clerk also announced that the external audit report 2020/2021 had been received and the Council had met all obligations and there were no matters arising. The certificate of completion of audit will be added to all the Parish notice boards and website.

10.2. To approve payment of outstanding accounts:

| Item | Description | Total Amount | Power | |
|------|---|--------------|-----------------------------|--------|
| (a) | Clerk August Salary | £860.83 | LG Act 1972 S112 | Agreed |
| (b) | Clerk HMRC Tax and NI | £155.46 | LG Act 1972 S112 | Agreed |
| (c) | Clerk Monthly Expenses (August) | £71.15 | LG Act 1972 S112 | Agreed |
| (d) | Nest Pensions - August (Direct Debit) | £43.13 | LG Act 1972 S112 | Agreed |
| (e) | E-on Lighting Energy August | £399.88 | Parish Councils Act 1957 | Agreed |
| (f) | Thorney Toll Village Hall (Hall Hire August) | £30.00 | LG Act 1972 S134 | Agreed |
| (g) | Rapier Signs (Planter Signs) | £30.00 | LG Misc Prov Act 1976 S196 | Agreed |
| (h) | WSM Community Centre (Hall Hire July) | £72.00 | LG Act 1972 S134 | Agreed |
| (i) | Andrew Deptford (Replacement Defib Batteries x 2) | £444.00 | Public Health Act 1936 S234 | Agreed |
| (j) | Andrew Deptford (Replacement Defib Pads x 2) | £184.80 | Public Health Act 1936 S234 | Agreed |

Cllr Knight questioned whether the Charity Wash Pit fund would be brought back for discussion, The Chairman requested that some of the current projects get completed first, but it certainly has not been forgotten.

10.3. Grant Applications

(a) Murrow Street Pride

£200 for Plants and Group Support in accordance with Planter Policy Highways Act 1980 S96

Councillors supported the application in accordance with the approved policy.

(b) Wisbech St. Mary Street Pride

£100 for Group Support & Equipment in accordance with Planter Policy Highways Act 1980 S96

Councillors supported the application in accordance with the approved policy.

11. PARISH PROPERTY

11.1. Maintenance

(a) Willow Tree Pollarding Quotes – Guyhirn Pond

Following discussion and exploration of the four quotes obtained, Councillors decided to go with the lowest quote from David Large at £1480. Clerk to ask for the small self-sown willows to the front of the pond to be removed too. Works to be carried out between November and February.

(b) Request from MSP for Back Road Bus Shelter to have Tarmac paths.

Cllr Knight and Cllr Fryett supported the need for these to be tarmacked as the existing paths look a mess with the weeds growing through, and MSP had mentioned that they couldn't keep up and was reluctant to use weed killer.

Cllr Booth expressed concern that should North Level need to excavate to get to the pipes, any fixtures on that land would be removed.

Councillors agreed to the Clerk obtaining quotes and they will be brought back next meeting.

11.2. Bus Shelters

(a) WSM brick bus shelters repainting

Cllr Knight requested for two brick bus shelters to have anti-graffiti paint redone in WSM, one next to the

shop and one next to the Wheel Inn. This was agreed by Councillors and will be ordered by the Clerk. Cllr Britain requested consideration into a bus shelter going the other side of the road in Tholomas Drove. – Clerk to add to October's agenda.

Cllr Britain also mentioned that the bus stop sign still hasn't been placed near ADC for the stop that was reinstated by Stagecoach. Cllr King to follow up. The Clerk to place a timetable there once a pole in place.

11.3. Planters

(a) Winter Plants Schedule for Delivery.

Cllr Knight, Humphrey and Scrimshaw will be distributing the Winter plants on Monday 20th September.

Cllr Humphrey suggested a bag of compost be supplied for each planter too. The clerk advised that there is £120 reserved in the planter policy to allow for this to be purchased and distributed at the same time.

11.4. Defibrillators

(a) For Councillors to note batteries and pads renewed at Murrow and Thorney Toll. - **Noted**

(b) For Councillors to note batteries and pads on order for WSM and Guyhirn (Exp 27/12/2021) - **Noted**

Cllr Weldon queried the correct procedure for the dead defibrillator batteries, the Chairman advised for them to be taken to a recycling centre that accepts batteries.

12. LAND AT SILT PIT LANE JUNCTION

For Councillors to discuss possible options for this land and instructions for progression.

The Chairman opened the item up for discussion.

Cllr Britain reported that it is a large enough piece of land to be worthy of tidying up and making something of, he would like to see a planter and a village/hamlet sign positioned on it.

Cllr Britain added that it has self-sown trees and detritus there currently which would need clearing, felling and levelling up, which Cllr Mann volunteered to do.

Cllr Knight considered that the triangle of land that currently has planters would be a better place for a village sign, but supports that Tholomas Drove has one. He would like to see the Silt Pit Lane land sown with wildflowers which would be colourful and tidy.

Cllr Britain expressed concern regarding a wildflower bed in Guyhirn which looked good initially but returned to its wild natural state after two years. Cllr Booth replied that wildflower beds cannot be left, they need cutting regularly to encourage growth.

Cllr Humphrey concluded that the area should be levelled up by Cllr Mann and returned to a blank canvas and discuss finer details at the next meeting.

Cllr Humphrey and Mann to liaise regarding disposal of debris.

13. PARISH PONDS PROJECT

(a) Update on WSM project progress including any reports from the Pond working group.

Cllr Knight reported on behalf of the Pond Working Group that ADC are aiming to dredge and drain the pond later in the week and had performed a water test directly from the discharge pipe and that has come back clear.

The working group met with Anglian Water (AW) to discuss the project following their offer to give community support to an environmental project, they detailed how the next step would involve removing 70% of the reed bed, a fence, a path and the need to refill the pond.

AW are happy to financially contribute but unable to offer physical help with the items that are left, however, they could supply the pond with the water that is used when they commission the new pipes on Station Road.

Cllr Booth had contacted a local company - Fishlock, that specialises in this field, they quoted £3192.00 (inc VAT) and are able to start work the following week.

The Clerk advised that due to AW strict procurement process, the Parish Council would be required to pay for the works to be completed and AW would reimburse the council. The Clerk also advised that the standing orders require the council to obtain three quotes for this work.

The Chairman advised that we would struggle to find another company to quote on these works. The Clerk to check with CAPALC as to whether under the circumstances that it is a specialist job and the time constraints the Parish Council were under with AW, whether one quote would be allowed. The Clerk to confirm the outcome to the working group the following day.

(b) Anglian Water Community Involvement Offer

This was covered under item 13.(a).

Cllr Fryett reported that he had received a complaint from a resident in Murrow regarding that pond.

The Chairman – Cllr David Wheeler left the room prior to any discussion regarding the Murrow Pond.

The Vice Chairman – Cllr John Humphrey temporarily presided over the meeting.

Cllr Fryett received a complaint that someone wanting to visit the pond was rudely asked to leave, he then asked how this was left following on from the last time this brought to Council.

Cllr Booth confirmed that it was currently rented out as allotment land between three tenants and Councillors resolved to let this situation continue.

Cllr Knight commented that it will remain this way until the Council resolves to end the agreement.

Cllr Humphrey noted that if the pond was to become a community asset, we would need to give 12 months' notice to quit.

Cllr Booth affirmed that there were two signs stating it is private land and that if someone was to trespass over his private land, he would also be upset.

Cllr Fryett felt the land was becoming a mess, with overgrown trees.

Cllr Knight commented that ponds are a hot topic for the Parish Council currently, with our aim to move onto making good Guyhirn pond once Wisbech St. Mary was completed, there is a possibility that the Council would want to look at rejuvenating Murrow Pond in time.

Cllr Booth raised concerned that discussions were being had without the item being on the agenda and asked for the debate to end and the Clerk to add it to October's agenda for discussion.

The Clerk made the Council aware that the allotment invoices are due to go out in October, and Cllr Humphrey asked for those to be delayed until after next Full Council.

The Chairman – Cllr David Wheeler returned to preside over the meeting.

14. POLICE MATTERS

For Councillors to note report received following Police Forum.

The Clerk attended the meeting on 10th September where she forwarded concerns regarding two cases of arson in the Parish and speeding motorbikes causing a nuisance and danger along the High Road, WSM during the evening.

The Police responded that motorbikes are becoming a severe issue in other villages, especially Roman Bank in Leverington and now also within Wisbech Town centre. A dedicated operation was being worked on.

Cllr Knight commented that e-scooters still have a persistent presence and continue to be a problem. The Chairman mentioned that he would like to see a better Police presence in the rural areas.

The Clerk also reported that catering sized silver canisters of nitrous oxide were now being left as rubbish in car parks and roadside verges. Cllr Booth reported that he understood an urgent review was underway on the legislation regarding them.

15. PARISH BENCH PROJECT

(a) Update on project progression

The Chairman reported that the bases are due to start today (Monday 13th September) but there had been no sign of work starting. Once the old benches have been removed, they will be taken to his property. One of the benches needs to be returned to the original purchaser (in the case of the bench at the Jetty) and one is being re used in another location (the bench near the School in Murrow is going onto the playing field).

(b) Site 12 Arbitration update

Prior to the meeting Cllr King circulated his final thoughts as arbitrator.

Cllr Fryett expressed disappointment that the arbitrator changed his mind and now supports the objector.

Cllr King who was asked to arbitrate on behalf of the Parish Council explained that the meeting with the resident changed his mindset.

Cllr Fryett expressed his frustrations and felt that the children's home and telephone lines overhead were unacceptable as reasons for removing his support, and was unhappy with the site that had been suggested by Cllr King as it was nowhere near the shop.

Cllr King replied that he had visited the site three times, and acknowledged that on his first visit he was dubious about the location, and it was only after meeting on site with Cllr Fryett that he agreed to support the placement due to this being a site that previously had a bench in the past.

Cllr King then visited a third time at the request of the home-owner (as the objector) and felt that their reasons for objection should be upheld. Cllr King surmised that benches can attract anti-social behaviour and the proximity of the children's home (which he had previously been unaware of) was enough of a concern to change his mind and felt that if this bench was allowed to go ahead would adversely affect someone's life. Cllr Knight explained that the reason for choosing this site was to allow the elderly that have walked to the shop to have a rest and feels that this objection could be considered as nimbyism.

The Chairman felt that a line had to be drawn under this, and although the Council might not like the decision, the arbitrator sided with the objector, he appreciated the frustrations of Cllrs Fryett and Knight but there was a need to move on.

Cllr Booth expressed concern that it was minuted that the Parish Council had made a decision to place the bench there, and the Council could not revisit this for six months. The Clerk pointed out that the decision was made on incorrect information and the arbitration process was flawed by way of the fact that the arbitrator had failed to speak to both parties at the point he gave his support.

Cllr Knight felt that lessons had been learnt, and if the Council has any further arbitration needs it would be completed differently. Cllr Knight suggested that we move on and look for another site.

Both Cllr Fryett and Cllr Booth felt that it should be sited as near as possible to the shop and Cllr Fryett would look at whether it could go outside the children's home instead.

Cllr King finished by apologising for the division caused and stated that lessons had been learnt, as this was the last item he was required for Cllr King then left the meeting.

16. ALLOTMENT LAND – SUBLET REQUEST

(a) Response from Tenant

The Chairman read out the response from the current tenants' agent which had been circulated via the OneDrive to all Councillors. The Chairman reported that we need to make a decision for the clerk to move this forward. There were potentially three options for the Parish Council to decide between.

- 1) Allow the subletting by producing an amendment to the contract removing the clause 4.7 and for this to be signed by both parties.
- 2) Give the tenant 12 months' notice to quit the land based on the breach of clause 4.7, bearing in mind when re let it will most likely be at a lesser rent, due to the current market.
- 3) Sell the land, however the clerk believes that if allotment land is sold it has to be replaced by allotment land.

Cllr Booth questioned that the Parish Council have to buy allotment land, and recommends that should this be the option chosen legal advice from CAPALC would be required.

Cllr Humphrey expressed support for option one, Cllr Allen also expressed support for option one and was concerned at the lesser rent the land would attain if it was to go back on the open market.

The Chairman summarised the Councillors comments and felt options one and three were the only supported options.

The decision was voted on and option one showed unanimous support, the clerk was to go back to the agent for them to draft an amendment to the current lease removing clause 4.7 allowing the subletting to take place, and making sure the remainder of the agreement is still in force.

The Chairman agreed for the clerk to explore the legal issues surrounding the sale of the land in the future.

17. OFFICE EQUIPMENT UPDATE REQUEST

For Councillors to consider updating the PC and Monitor used by the Clerk.

Cllr Booth asked how old the current system is, the Clerk replied it was purchased in 2018.

Councillors agreed to the clerk purchasing a new PC and monitor at a cost of £638.76 (inc VAT), which due to urgency with the system crashing, would be ordered as per the quote circulated to Councillors.

Cllr Booth expressed concerns regarding the old hard drive, the clerk to have it removed and kept by the Parish Council until a time when it can be destroyed safely.

18. ANY OTHER BUSINESS (for information only)

Cllr Knight requested for lorry poppies to be bought for the Parish and be situated at Noticeboards and Village Signs. The Council agreed in principle and for them to be put in suitable locations.

Cllr Fryett mentioned the info graphic boards that Cllr Knight is working on and requested that one be situated at Tholomas Drove. Cllr Knight replied that the project was still in its early stages and confirmed all parts of the Parish will be covered.

Cllr Britain mentioned that the old War Memorial Base in Guyhirn (on the High Road sharp bend) had been discovered following a house renovation and he felt it was a good place for a bench.

Cllr Britain expressed concern as to how the public right of ways will be maintained over the bridge at Guyhirn as the path was being removed. Clerk to get clarification from Cllr King.

19. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Monday 11th October 2021 – 7pm – WSM Community Centre

DATES OF MEETINGS FOR 2021/2022

Monday 8th November 2021 – 7pm – New Community Room, Guyhirn

Monday 13th December 2021 – 7pm – Thorney Toll Village Hall

Monday 10th January 2022 – 7pm – Murrow Village Hall

Monday 14th February 2022 – 7pm – The Chequers Public House, Tholomas Drove

Monday 7th March 2022 – 7pm – New Community Room, Guyhirn

Monday 11th April 2022 – 7pm – Murrow Village Hall

Monday 9th May 2022 – 7pm – Parish Assembly/Annual Meeting – WSM Community Centre

Meeting closed at 9:40 pm

Signed: Cllr. D Wheeler, Chairman